	Collection Systems Committee Report to BACWA Board
	Collection Systems Committee Meeting on: 2/1/18
Executive Board Meeting Date: 2/16/18
Committee Chairs: Erin Smith and Andrew Damron


Committee Request for Board Action:  None
32 attendees representing 18 member agencies
	SSS WDR Reissuance 
The State Water Board plans to update and reissue the SSS WDR in 2018. State Water Board staff have been holding workshops around the State, and CWEA has provided a list of potential areas where changes could be made. The committee discussed the State Water Board’s presentation on the WDR reissuance process.  The State Water Board identified the following areas as needing updating:
1. Update requirements for present and future conditions 

a) Private systems 

b) Address changing sewerage and flow characteristics causing spills 

2. Incorporate efficiencies to maximize value for cost of compliance 

a) Remove no longer requirements 

b) Provide templates and checklists 

c) Increase clarity of requirements 

3. Implement new federal “analytical methods” requirements 

a) Increase data quality 

4. Improve quality of CIWQS Data 

5. Remove no-longer-necessary requirements 

6. Add regulations for larger private collection systems 

7. Address climate change impacts.
The State Water Board is seeking stakeholder input on these and other areas in the SSS WDR.  The Collection Systems Committee will form a workgroup to respond to this request. 

	CMSA Permit
For the first time, CMSA’s NPDES Permit, adopted on January 10, includes three of its satellite collection systems agencies.  The materials from the Regional Water Board Meeting Packet, including comment letters, and Response to Comments are posted here. The committee did not make a recommendation about whether BACWA should join a petition to the State Water Board that is being initiated by the three satellite agencies.

	CUWA White Paper on Impacts of low flows
The California Urban Water Agencies had produced a White Paper on the impacts of climate change on urban water infrastructure. The impacts they identified for collection systems were increased blockages due to deposition as a result of slower sewer flows, increased corrosion due to higher strength wastewater, and increased odor complaints.

	Other news:
Paul Causey will be hosting a workshop on auditing SSMPs and CIWQS data at the City of Hayward on March 7. The workshop is hosted by DKF Solutions.

	Next Collection System Committee Meeting

The next committee meeting will be held on March 22, 2018 at the Alameda Public Works offices. 


